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AGENDA

1.  Approve/amend minutes from the January 8, 2015 meeting.

2. Sketch plan review for application 15-1 Bruce and Anne Kaplan would like to do a 2-lot subdivision on Dimmick Mt Road in Denver.  Tax map # 243-1-50.

3. Application BLA-267 Cornerstone Bible Baptist would like to combine 2 lots on Old Route 28 in Clovesville.  Tax map # ‘s 286.16-1-13 & 286.16-1-14.

4. Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for Richard Busciglio on 256 Turkey Hill Road in Margaretville.

5. Crossroads Ventures are requesting another 90 day extension.

6. NYC-DEP buyout.

7. Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, March 12, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Vice Chairman--------------------------------------------Len Utter
Other members-------------------------------------------John Nolan, Kate VanBenschoten, Glenna Herz, Joyce Gray and Charles Kowalski
Others present:   Kyle Holden (alternate member), Joe Todd, Marge Miller, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Patrick Davis and Beth Bush.
Vice Chairman Utter called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 2015 meeting.  Joyce Gray seconded motion. Motion carried.

Sketch plan review on application 15-1 Bruce & Anne Kaplan would like to do a 2 lot subdivision on Dimmick Mountain Road in Denver.  The applicants would like to do a flag lot and a smaller lot, the exact acreage is not yet known, but the approximate layout was submitted to the board.  Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to schedule the public hearing on May 14, 2015.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Application BLA-267 Cornerstone Bible Baptist Church would like to combine 2 lots on Old Route 28 in Clovesville.  One parcel has the church and the other lot has a house on it.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Temporary Certificate of Occupancy request from Richard Busciglio on 256 Turkey Hill Road in Margaretville.  Mr. Busciglio’s letter requested until 2017 but the board thought that was too long.  Patrick Davis said that he will need to get a final electrical inspection on the basement and first floor prior to issuing the Temporary Certificate of Occupancy.  John Nolan made a motion to issue a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for one year pending electrical inspection certificate and inspection.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Crossroads Ventures would like a 90 day extension on their special permit.  John Nolan made a motion to approve the 90 day extension.  Charles Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried.

NYC-DEP buyout for Small Road.  The board issued standard comments for this parcel.

FYI: Laughman farm in Weaver Hollow is doing a WAC easement.

Joyce Gray made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 pm.  Kate VanBenschoten seconded motion.  Motion carried.

